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Planning Commission
Meeting Minutes
Members Present: Scott Enos- presiding, Stephen Hull, Elizabeth Shoemaker, Cory Jones 1st Alt., and Scott Keller 2nd Alt.
Staff: Brian Preece-Town Planner, Arlene Buehler-Clerk\Recorder
Public: Mike Peterson, Ryan Taylor, Brenda Kozlowski
Call to Order:  The Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Prayer: Given by Scott Keller
Approval of Meeting Minutes June 28th 2018 Elizabeth Shoemaker makes a motion to approve the minutes from June 28th 2018, Cory Jones seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. The minutes are approved.
Public Comment: No public comment.
Site Plan Application for Weathervane station Subdivision – Brian Preece and Ryan Taylor. Brian Preece explains that this subdivision was annexed in to the town under the old ordinance with a specific pre-annexation agreement so for his staff report he had to compare or consider the application under the old ordinance. He had a couple of issues the first one being the lighting they would need to put in some shields. Scott Enos asked will this ever get tested. Brian Preece responded and said yes if there is a complaint it certainly would be tested with a light meter. Parking is another issue that he feels they might not have enough parking. It would depend on the types of businesses that go into that space. Scott Enos clarifies that when we make a motion we need to include that and when they apply for a building permit the town consider the parking as issue before approving it. The third issue would be a possible fire flow issue, they may not have sufficient fire flow with this application and further into this we will have to make sure that is addressed. Mike Peterson states that he compared it to a complex in Daniel and in Heber and per ratio this one has more parking available than either one of those complexes and they all have adequate parking. Scott Enos states he is concerned that down the road will the future Planning Commission’s understand this and stick to restricting or making sure the type of businesses that is permitted with the limited parking. Elizabeth Shoemaker asks Mike Peterson if he had a partner or not, she was confused by a comment at the last meeting where Mike Peterson had mentioned he had a possible tenant or someone that might purchase the building. Mike explains that he did not have a partner, the person was only expressing interest in possible future ventures but nothing is an absolute in this situation. Mike Peterson updates the Commission on the road progress and they are just waiting for the permit through UDOT before starting to asphalt everything. He would ultimately like to see it all ready for the start of school, knowing that there is a lot of traffic because of Soldier Hollow Charter School. Ryan Taylor states that they have landscaped a five foot buffer space. They also plan on making sure that the shoulder is durable because we all know that no matter how wide you make it there is always people that will drive on it.
 Elizabeth Shoemaker states she doesn’t want to compare this one to other complexes as an argument that this would be adequate parking and we need to go by our town ordinances. Cory Jones states that as long as Mike builds this according to our ordinances we can’t dictate what he does with the spaces and as long as they fall within our guidelines we should be covered. Unless another committee down the road grants them an exception they will have to follow these guidelines throughout the whole process. Scott Enos asks for any further comment. No further comment. Cory Jones makes a motion that we recommend to the town council that they approved the site plan as long as the developers follow the ordinance guidelines and make the adjustments that has been discussed such as parking, lighting and fire flow verification. Knowing that the business license applications will be dictated a lot by the parking available for each one at the time of application and should be considered carefully. Scott Keller seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. The site plan application moves on to the town council.
Meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm. 
______________________________

Submitted by Arlene Buehler, 
Charleston Town Recorder 

